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August 12, 2019 
 
 
CHAIR AND CULTURAL HERITAGE COMMISSION 
City of Long Beach  
California  
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
  
 Approve a Certificate of Appropriateness request to construct a one-story 497 

square-foot addition to the rear of an existing one-story 1,025 square-foot single-
family dwelling. The property is located at 3605 Walnut Avenue and is a 
contributing structure in the California Heights Historic District. (District 7) 

 
APPLICANT:  Steve Cannone 

3605 Walnut Avenue 
Long Beach, CA 90807 

                                (Application No. COAC1905-02) 
 
THE REQUEST  
 
The applicant is requesting the approval of a Certificate of Appropriateness to construct 
a one-story, 497 square-foot addition to the rear of an existing one-story, 1,025 square-
foot, single-family dwelling. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The subject property is located on the west side of Walnut Avenue, between East 37th 
Street to the north, East 36th Street to the south and is adjacent to a 15-foot alley on the 
west (Exhibit A - Location Map) within the R-1-N zone (Single Family Residential District 
with Standard Lots). The property is developed with a one-story, 1,025 square-foot single-
family residence and a 537 square-foot detached two car-garage, on a 6,380 square-foot 
lot built in 1940. The property is a contributing structure in the California Heights Historic 
District. 
 
The existing residence is designed in a Minimal Traditional architectural style. The 
existing exterior cladding on the dwelling consists of a stucco finish. The existing dwelling 
is designed with a cross-gable roof and has brown colored composition shingles. The 
dwelling has a porch along the front (east) elevation, a chimney and bay windows on the 
south (side) elevation. These existing features are common architectural features found 
in the Minimal Traditional architectural style and should be retained.  
 
All of the existing windows on the residence are not original and consist of a fiberglass 
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